
UGI UTILITIES RESPONSE TO NTSB INFORMATION REQUEST 
April 2, 2023 

NTSB Request No. 13: Indicate whether the mains on S 2nd Avenue between Franklin & Penn, and 
on Cherry St were scheduled for replacement.  If so, provide the replacement schedule and 
rationale. 

UGI Response: The mains on S 2nd Ave between Franklin St and Penn Ave, as well as the mains on 
Cherry Street were not scheduled for replacement. Given that the main on S 2nd Ave was coated and 
cathodically protected steel and the main on Cherry Street PE, it was not part of our Long-Term 
Infrastructure Improvement Plan. There were no known issues that would warrant the replacement of 
mains on either of those streets. 
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